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park in Upminster, in its quiet setting. It’s
home to many different types of birds, insects
and wild flowers, which you might be lucky to
see.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Upminster Parking
Update
Further to our article in last month's Bulletin.
We met up with Council officers last month
and looked in detail at the results of the
questionnaires /emails etc that were sent to
the Council on their parking consultation for
Upminster Ward (ie roads south of the Station).
Over a thousand replies were received. It was
evident that there was very little support for
residents’ /visitors’permits south of St.Mary's
Lane. Several petitions were also received
specifically pointing out that they did not wish
to have residents/visitors Permits. Therefore
any proposals for these have been rejected.
However, a number of residents indicated
that they wished to be included in the
Upminster Controlled Parking Zone where
there are parking restrictions.There were also a
number of requests for different time
restrictions from residents in the current
controlled parking zone.
Officers will be looking at these in detail and
come back with proposals for residents in the
requested roads to look at.
In the areas north of St.Mary's Lane, where
there was a clear majority support for residents/
visitors permits, Council Officers will again
be coming back for further consultation with
their proposals. We will be keeping in close
contact with Council officers.
We will keep you informed on this very
important issue.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN, LINDA VAN DEN
HENDE, RON OWER

Green Belt Update
Readers may recall our Bulletin item last year on the Council’s obligation to produce
a borough wide planning strategy, known as a Havering ‘Local Plan’. As part of that
plan, the Council is legally obliged to invite and consider applications from any
interested parties to take land out of the Green Belt, of which 69 expressions of
interest were received borough wide. Just to note that these applications are made by
external parties, usually developers, and not by the Council nor do they carry any
kind of endorsement from the Council. In terms of decision making, it will eventually
be up to the Council to determine the outcomes. However, protecting our Green Belt
is a big priority for the Residents’ Association and, as we have shown in the past, we
are determined to safeguard our Green Belt from unwanted development. The initial
consultation for the Havering ‘Local Plan’ took place in Spring 2015 and a draft Local
Plan will be available for public consultation this Autumn. Adoption of the Local Plan
is due in the Spring of 2017. We will, of course, keep you updated through the Bulletin
and on our website (ucra.co.uk).

Your Upminster & Cranham Councillors

Cranham Ward Meeting
The 2016/2017 Cranham Ward meeting timetable is in full swing. We have
already had Havering Council’s Highways Team come and present on the
introduction of Public Space Protection Orders and Tapestry who relayed
their history and services they now provide. On 8th September, we have
Havering Council’s Waste and Recycling team joining us. On 13th October
either the 248 Bus Company or Police Protection team will be speaking,
with an informal meeting on 8th December. We meet at the Cranham
Community Centre, Room 5 at 7.15-8.30pm. It is an opportunity to raise
questions with your three Cranham Ward Councillors, speakers and hear
updates on activities affecting the Cranham Ward and the borough in
general. For further enquiries please contact 01708 641317.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

You are Invited
Readers will be interested to know that the London Open House Weekend
will be held the 17th/18th Sept, and the usual places of interest are open in
Havering. Many of you passing Parklands at the end of Corbets Tey Road
will have seen the magnificent bridge has been restored. To celebrate the
refurbishment of the 18th century bridge, the Friends of Parklands will be
present on the Sunday 18th, from 2.00pm to 4.00pm, when you can learn
more of the history of the bridge, how the restoration went, and about the
Friends of Parklands. Why not bring a picnic and enjoy the most natural
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James
Oglethorpe
Primary
We are delighted that as from
September 2016 we are now a two
form entry school and all pupils
will be taught in single year
groups. We had successfully
taught split year groups for many
years and are rated ‘good’ by
Ofsted. The part of the building
previously occupied by the Pupil
Referral Unit will provide the
additional classrooms needed,
enabling us to continue to deliver
high quality education together
with various after school activities
and a Breakfast Club.
Even with the increase in pupil
numbers, the expanse of our
school site (including large school
field) means that we will maintain
our community child friendly size
school with no major building
works required and no loss of
outside space.
We welcome enquiries from
parents who would like their child
to experience primary education
in a supportive and nurturing

environment in a school with
plenty of space located on the
edge of the countryside – please
contact The James Oglethorpe
Primary School 01708 225202.

Lunchtime
Recitals
Thursday Lunchtime Recitals at St
Laurence Church, Corbets Tey
Road, Upminster 1.05pm- 1.50pm.
Free admission - retiring
collection.
• Sep 8th Edward Tambling,

organ
• Sep 15th Tiffany Hore, flute
• Sep 22nd Fraser Gartshore,

jazz organ
• Sep 29th Felicity Hayward,

soprano.

Rubbish sacks
I have been asked why rubbish
sacks placed on top of hedges,
walls etc are not collected. This is
a health and safety rule, as the
workmen collecting the sacks
have to be careful how they pick
them up - on average they collect
approx. 2000 each per collection.
When a sack is picked up from

the ground, it can be done
gradually, and the weight
assessed - if the sack is picked
from a height, then the weight
can not be assessed and, if heavy,
can cause problems.
It's unfortunate that in out semi-
rural location foxes, squirrels etc
can tear the sacks apart, but there
are repellent products which can
be put around the sacks to deter
them

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

St Francis
Hospice
If there are any local residents
with a bit of spare time on their
hands why not come along and
volunteer for our lovely shop in
Hornchurch. We desperately need
"drivers’ mates" one or two days a
week, you must be over 18 and
able to lift and carry.
Please contact Sue on 01708
450990.

Wedding Bells
Wedding Bells will be ringing in
the Upminster police office

during August and September!!!
Our Dedicated Ward Officer, PC
Sarah Morris is getting married in
August and PCSO Julie Wade in
September. Both of them do a
great deal for our ward, attend
our ward meetings, undertake
speed checks and are frequently
around in the Town Centre. We
wish them both a great day.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

BSA Bikers
The Upminster Tithe Barn
Museum of Nostalgia, Hall Lane,
Upminster will welcome the BSA
Owners Club, East London
Branch, on Sunday 4 September
between 11am and 2pm. The bike
owners will be on hand to talk
about their classic bikes. All bike
owners are welcome.

Police Update
Over the past two months
residential burglaries have stayed
at an average of four per month,
but there has been a steep
increase in non-residential
burglaries, i.e. sheds. There is no

ALL TYPES OF PRINTING:
PLANS, LEAFLETS, COPYING PHOTOS ONTO CANVAS

INK CARTRIDGE REFILLS AND NEW,
PERSONALISED CARDS

93 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2AH
Tel: 01708 220185

www.print-trek.co.uk www.inkstopsales.co.uk
O P E N : M O N D A Y - S A T U R D A Y 9 . 0 0 A M - 5 . 0 0 P M

INK STOP

Tel: 01708 229857 Mobile: 07415 096551 / 07860 801377

continued on page 3
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pattern to the
burglaries
and they are
taking place
normally
during the
day across a
number of
areas. Front
doors which
have not
been locked

are frequently the method of
entry and it is small items such as
cash, IPads and jewellery which
are taken. Remember to keep
sheds and outbuildings securely
locked. Motor vehicle crime has
also increased with a number of
number plates stolen as well as a
small number of cars from front
driveways. Never leave items on
show in a car as that will attract
thieves and remember to check
you have locked the car.
Electronic fobs sometimes fail
and leave the vehicle vulnerable,
always check it’s locked.
Generally, Upminster is a safe
area, but we all need to ensure
doors, windows and cars are
locked, especially when the house
is empty. The speed gun has
been away for its annual
recalibration test but is now back
and being used. Use the 101
number for reporting crimes that

have taken place but always 999 if
a crime is in progress.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Abigail’s Column
Bell
Smell!
Bell Corner
is the
busiest
place in
Upminster
but for
years now
it has had a
nasty smell

hanging over it. Why in all this
time has the problem not been
solved?
It appears to come mainly from
the area near the traffic lights
near Aldi and Pizza Express
coming up from the ground.
Maybe a drain or more likely
guessing by the type of smell a
sewage problem.
This part of Bell Corner is
constantly busy with school
children on their way to and from
the three surrounding schools.
Watch them hold their noses. It is
used by many shoppers who I am
sure have noticed.
The smell is a bad advert for
Upminster but my worry is if

there are any health issues.
Breathing in the fumes can’t be
good for us. If anyone knows
anything about this, please let me
know. Let’s stop the smell.

Cranham Ward
Panel
Cranham ward is a neighbou-
rhood within Havering
encompassing the roads to the
North of the C2C Railway line in
Upminster up to the A127 and
includes the Dury Falls Estate.
Each ward has a dedicated Safer
Neighbourhoods team. Each
ward has a Police Ward Panel
made up of members of the
community who live or work
within that ward and have a
desire to improve the life of the
community. This panel meets
regularly to discuss the concerns
facing the local community
around crime and anti-social
behaviour, and sets the priorities
the local police team will tackle.
They also get involved in working
with the police team and local
partner agencies including the
council, to find lasting solutions
to these priorities. We are looking
for new panel members including
young people at Secondary
School. If you would be interested

in being considered for this panel,
please forward your details to the
Ward panel via email to:
cranhamwardpanel@gmail.com
or by post to: Cranham Safer
neighbourhood team,
Hornchurch Police Station, 74
Station Lane, South Hornchurch,
RM12 6NA.

New Members
Welcome
Upminster Conservation
Partnership was formed many
years ago, as a follow up to the
Central Upminster Regeneration
Partnership (whose aim was to
encourage to fill any vacant shops
in the Upminster Town Centre)
by a group of local businesses and
representatives from local
organisations with the aim of
improving the Upminster Town
Centre. We are looking for more
members. Places are limited to
make the committee more
manageable - if you are interested
please let me know, and I can
supply further details. Please
write to me at 34, Cedar Gardens,
RM14 3DL or email me at
lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN
Secretary of UCP

SPECIALISTS IN CONVERTING YOUR LOFT/ATTIC INTO
A BEDROOM WITH A POSSIBLE EN-SUITE

• FULLY INSURED
• MOST CONVERSIONS FINISHED WITHIN 6 WEEKS

• PLANS DRAWN AND SUBMITTED
• EST 1977

• LOCAL FAMILY RUN BUSINESS
• PREVIOUS CONVERSIONS CAN BE VIEWED

CALL GARY OR CHRIS JAMES TO DISCUSS YOUR REQUIREMENTS
GARY: 0777 311 8268 DAY. 01708 250772 EVENING
CHRIS: 0795 002 5841 DAY. 01708 250747 EVENING

E-MAIL: GARYCHRISJAMES@FOCALPOINTLOFTS.CO.UK
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PLASTER ING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961 379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

• Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

• Clean and Reliable

• Cove & Cornice • Painting

• Cheapest Rates

• OAP Discounts

• Free Estimates

• 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M B r a y
painting and decorating
all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 / 07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com



Thames Chase
Volunteers

Having successfully won a grant
from Tesco’s ‘Bags of Help’
scheme, the Thames Chase
conservation volunteers have
started work on regenerating the
tree nursery at the Forest Centre.
The new tree nursery will be
managed by volunteers and will
offer the opportunity for families
to learn about our native trees
from seeds to planting. It will also
provide a limited tree stock for
planting in the Forest and for sale.
This exciting project will require
careful management, and extra
volunteers are now needed to join
the team. Please visit the website
www.thameschase.org.uk,

contact 01708 642970 or call in at
the Forest Centre to follow the
work in progress.
Thames Chase events
Friday 9th September from
10.30am Discovering Thames
Chase coffee morning to explore
memories of Hornchurch Country
Park. This will be followed by a
guided walk around the park on
Friday 23rd September from
10.30am.
Friday 16th September 2.30-
4.30pm Thames Chase cream tea
(booking essential)
Saturday 17th/Sunday 18th
September the Forest Centre
historic farm buildings and
architecturally acclaimed Visitor
centre will be open as part of the
Open House London.
Sunday 18th September 10am-
3pm Sunday Market with
produce and craft stalls from local
providers.
Sunday 25rd September 2.30-
4.30pm Sue2 will present
‘September Song’, a collection of
standard jazz and songs. Tickets
£10 per person from the Centre.
More information on the Thames
Chase website.

Upminster
Windmill
Restoration

Building work is well underway at
Upminster Windmill. The new
Visitor Centre is progressing well
and is due to be finished mid to
late summer 2016, opening to the
public in April next year. There
will be a workshop to carry out
maintenance on the Windmill as
well as a new space to welcome
visitors and groups.
One of the most exciting phases
of the project began in late May –
the restoration of the Mill itself.
Willem Dijkstra is our appointed
Millwright; his first job on site was
to remove the cap and sails. The

sails have been removed before,
notably in 2007 when two were
removed due to storm damage,
however, it was still a great sight
to see the sails lifted off. The
following day was a truly historic
occasion; the cap had not been
removed since 1803 when the
Windmill was built so the task at
hand was a delicate one. The job
was skilfully executed with the
cap safely lowered to the ground.
The curb, which sits between the
top of the body of the mill and the
cap, was also removed a few days
later.
The cap, sails, curb and several
other components including
some of the mill stones have now
been taken to Willem’s workshop
in Holland where they will be
fully restored. The
weatherboarding on the Mill will
be repaired, and a scaffold will go
up around the Mill next year to
allow for this work. The
restoration of the Mill will take
two years, with completion in
2018. Volunteers will be working
to repair the internal machinery
of the Mill also.
If you would like any more

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install
• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLYADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5

continued on page 7

Photograph courtesy of Andrew Conway
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Tudor
Construction Company

serving upminster since 1955

extensions, conversions, landscaping,
maintenance free upvc barge boards,

fascias, soffits, guttering, windows and doors
phone 01708 222330/223241

where quality and service come first

LOVE CLEANING
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

Also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 445921
Or go to LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK

Church View Dental Clinic
We provide NHS & Private care

Dental Implants, Invisalign, Six Month Smile, Dermal Fillers,
Flexible Dentures, Whitening, Crowns & Bridges

Call now to speak to one of our friendly staff to
book an appointment on tel: 01708 220563

Or you can visit us at www.cvdent.co.uk
34a Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2TR
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information about the project
please contact Gemma, the
Community Engagement Officer on
gsmith@upminsterwindmill.co.uk

Ardleigh Green
Bridge
Replacement
Transport for London (TfL) has
installed the contraflow system
necessary for the on-going bridge
replacement project. The
contraflow reduces the road to
one lane in each direction. The
exit from Bryant Avenue will
remain closed for approximately
nine months. Signs warning of
the works and possible delays are
in place throughout the Borough
and linked roads.
The contraflow system will be in
place while the bridge is
demolished & rebuilt.
Completion of the works is
estimated to be at the end of
December 2017.
Call 0207 222 5600 for all
enquiries or email
enquire@tfl.gov.uk

Cllr DARREN WISE

ICT Support in
Libraries
If you need help in accessing the
internet, help is available at
certain times in Upminster
Library. Times are Thursdays
between 10.30 and 12.30 with
additional support available on
the first Thursday in any month
with Techy Teas. Booking for this
assistance is essential. 01708
434933. This help can be tailored
to your needs and can help you
access council and other services
with confidence.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Cllr Clarence
Completes
Hospice Run
Cllr Clarence Barrett fulfilled his
latest charity challenge by
completing the British 10k London
Run on 10th July. Thanks to kind
donations, he raised £730 for St
Francis Hospice in the process.
Clarence said: “Firstly may I thank
all those who sponsored me. The
event was a great experience, good

weather,
terrific
crowds and
I managed
to finish in
one piece
while
raising
funds for a
fantastic
cause – all
in all, a day
well spent!
“I have seen

how the Hospice care not only for
those with life-limiting conditions,
but also for the families and carers of
loved ones. When the need is most,
and times are tough, the service
provided by St Francis Hospice is an
invaluable asset to the community. It
is inspiring to see how dedicated
personal care, compassion and love
are such motivating qualities that
embrace the whole philosophy of
the Hospice”.
The Hospice needs £7.7m a year to
run, and while the NHS provide
some £2.3m, the remaining £5.4m is
down to fundraising, gifts, legacies
and the generosity of people to
undertake their own personal
challenges to support a great cause.

UCRA Coach
Outings
Saturday 15th October,
CANTERBURY
Canterbury's skyline is dominated
by the stunning cathedral, the
oldest in Kent.
And although Canterbury is a
place steeped in tradition, its
attractions are very much alive.
Both local and national retailers
combine with fine restaurants
and welcoming pubs, inviting you
to sample what's on offer.
Don't forget to check the
"Association Diary" each month
for booking details on page 22.

Coach Outing Donations
UCRA is a non-profit making
organisation and were able to
make charitable donations to the
following worthy causes.
£1,250 to Little Havens Hospice
£350 to The Cub Scouts
Association
£350 to The Jack Russell Terrier
Rescue
Thank you for your continued
support.

L.J NICHOLLS

Interior & Exterior
Painting and decorating

TEL: Upminster 07958 492177
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Exhibition of
Paintings
There will be an exhibition of
portfolio paintings and drawings
by June Preston at Upminster
Library on 26th September until
8th October. Come and see.

Weed Spraying
After the very wet June, the weed
spraying programme fell behind.
We have been chasing the Council
on a number of areas and should
now be back on schedule.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

New Pilates
drop-in class
In addition to their regular Pilates
classes and courses which run
Monday to Thursday in
Upminster & Cranham, Charlene
& Neil of Upminster Sports
Massage & Pilates are introducing
Pilates ‘drop-in’ classes on
Wednesday evenings and Friday
mornings for those unable to
commit to regular classes.

Groups are kept to a maximum of
10 to ensure close supervision.
Class pass purchases and
bookings must be made online in
advance. Bookings are also open
for new September Beginner
Courses. For further information
please visit
www.upminstersportsmassage.co.uk
or call Charlene on 07411 826721,
or email
upminstersportsmassage@gmail.
com

Men Wanted!
Men are wanted for an
Entertainers Charity Concert
Party. Are you retired? Time on
your hands? Able to sing or dance?
Think you would enjoy
entertaining people? Then give Ivy
a call on 01708 220824 or Bunny
on 01708 373027.

AFC Hornchurch
The 2016/17 Season is well under
way please note the following
home fixtures at the Bridge
Stadium this month- Tuesday 6th
Brentwood, Saturday 10th
Brightlingsea, Saturday 24th
Dereham, Tuesday 27th

Thamesmead.
Please note on Saturday 8th
October Home to Ashford Town.
Kindly note Saturday kick off as
usual at 3pm.Tuesdays at 7.45pm.
The team has an excellent web
site www.afchornchurch.com for
further details.
Go along and support the
"Urchins".

Shirley’s Tours
November: Thurs 24th:
THURSFORD SPECTACULAR
Matinee Show, Raised seating +
Xmas Lunch at Pensthorpe Bird
Sanctuary: By Coach, Depart 7.15 am.
£76 to include Coach, Show and
two course meal.
December Thurs 15th: ALADDIN
New Disney Spectacular Musical
straight from Broadway, with
special effects, Prince Edward
Theatre London 2.30.pm Matinee,
Mid D/Circle. Seats/Coach £65.
January 2017: Thurs 12th:
ENGLISH NATIONAL BALLET,
LONDON COLISEUM: GISELLE;
Matinee Show. £58- Best Dress
Circle Seats, by Coach.
SHORT BREAK: WARNERS
HISTORIC LITTLECOTE HOUSE

HOTEL, Berkshire:
Mon 30th Jan/Fri 3rd Feb 2017;
with drinks package: Prices/Leaflet
on request.
Enquiries to Shirley Ward 01708
227884: Mobile: 07966 146956
or EMail
shirley@shirleytours.co.uk; Web
Site: www.shirleytours.co.uk

RSPB Coach
Outing
24 September - RSPB Dungeness
NR, Kent
The reserve is set amidst mile
after mile of shingle. From the
visitor centre you can look out
through a huge picture window at
all the water-birds on the large
gravel pit just outside, often a rare
grebe or diver is among them.
There are six hides on the main
nature trail. Dungeness's position,
jutting into the English Channel,
makes it ideally placed to watch
for migrant birds arriving or
departing, with wheatears,
swallows, martins and warblers
regularly seen. Seats cost £18.00
each. Last booking date: 16
September.

continued on page 11
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All the coach pick-up points are at
bus-stops:
* Romford (St. Edwards Way) 07:30
* Gallows Corner (A12) 07:37
* Harold Hill (A12) 07:45
* Harold Park (A12) 07:47
Non-members and visitors are
always welcome at our events.
Contact & Booking Mike Hughes.
Tel: 01708 250585 E-mail:
mich@el-hughes.wanadoo.co.uk

Wesley’s
Frankenstein
The Wesley Players present their
next production – Frankenstein
by Mary Shelley and adapted by
Tim Kelly.
£7 for Adults, £5.50 for
Concessions and £3.50 for
Children (under 16). As usual,
Senior Citizens are admitted free
to the Thursday & Friday evening
shows. Tickets will be available on
the door or may be booked in
advance via the Box Office (text or
phone) 07708 214742 or email
tickets@wesley-players.co.uk.
Performances: are at 8.00pm on
Thursday, 22nd, Friday, 23rd and
Saturday and 24th September

2016 at the Wesley Hall,
Upminster Methodist Church, 10,
Hall Lane, Upminster, RM14 1AE.

Rotary
Sponsored Walk
The Rotary Club of Hornchurch &
Upminster have organised their
annual sponsored walk to take
place on Sunday 11 September
2016 to raise funds for the Saint
Francis Hospice. The start and
finish will be at the RSPB Rainham
Marshes Nature Reserve, off New
Tank Hill Road (A1090) off the
A1306 between Rainham &
Lakeside, Purfleet, RM19 1SZ.
Parking available at the start
(Charge £1). Start between 9.00
and 10.00 with drinks at the
halfway point. The 7-mile walk will
take place over public footpaths
through Rainham Marshes and
alongside the River Thames. It is
not a race - just a pleasant walk
through open countryside. Adults
and children are invited to take
part, children under 12 to be
accompanied by an adult. For
details and sponsorship forms

contact Rtn Brian Taffs 01708
250855, btaffs@btinternet.com,
www.hornchurchrotary.org

Upminster CC v
Essex CCC
Upminster Cricket Club is pleased
to announce that another Benefit
Match has been arranged this year.
As Essex do not have an individual
beneficiary this year, the match will
be played in aid of the Essex Cricket
Foundation. The match will take
place on the Recreation Ground,
(Upminster Park), Corbets Tey Road
on the afternoon of Sunday 4th
September. Refreshments will be
available from 11:30 with the match
starting at 1:30. 30 overs per side.

French Classes
for Adults
Starting from Monday 3rd
October at Fairkytes Arts Centre,
Hornchurch.
Intermediate year 1: Tuesdays
11am-12.30pm. This course is not
suitable for complete beginners
but would suit learners who can

make basic sentences and would
like to develop their range of
vocabulary and grammar in order
to progress towards more fluent
conversation.
Intermediate Year 3: Wednesday
7.30-9.00pm. This is a step up
from the intermediate Course
above. The emphasis is on
speaking and listening for a more
fluent conversation and
understanding of spoken French.
Improvers Year 1: Mondays 1-
2.30pm and Thursdays 1-2.30pm.
This course helps students
become more creative when
speaking.
Advanced conversation:
Thursdays 11am-12.30pm: This
course is for students with a good
knowledge of grammar and
vocabulary. The emphasis is on
speaking, listening and reading
but fluency is not required to
attend the course.
Please note that there isn't a class
for complete beginners this year.
For all information and to arrange
a free first class, call Valerie
Nicholls on 01708 221487 or email
valerie@amstramgram.co.uk.
www.amstramgram.co.uk
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Upminster Osteopath & Sports Injury Clinic

HELPING YOU WITH:
• BACK, NECK & SHOULDER/ARM PAIN
• HIP, KNEE & ANKLE/FOOT PAIN
• ‘TRAPPED’ NERVES
• POST SURGICAL REHABILITATION
• SPORTS INJURIES (INCLUDING KINESIO-TAPING)
• ARTHRITIS
NO CONTRACTS/OBLIGATION
NO GP REFERRAL NECESSARY
PRIVATE REFERRAL FOR MRI, ULTRASOUND WHERE
APPROPRIATE RECOGNISED BY ALL MAJOR INSURERS
(BUPA, AXA-PPP, etc.)

41 FLEET AVENUE
UPMINSTER

RM14 1PZ

Tel: 01708 222932

www.upminsterosteo.com

email: upminsterosteopath@gmail.com

Suzanne's Dog Grooming

Home environment

No cages

Telephone: 07842 155 604

24 Hour Emergency Repair Service 
All Domes�c Plumbing Work | New Installa�ons & Maintenance

Burst Pipe Repair  
Blockage Removal
Bathroom Installa�ons 
Boiler Repair & Installa�ons 
Central Hea�ng 
Taps 
Water Tank Maintenance

www.DTPlumbandHeat.com 
Email:Dave@dtplumbandheat.com                    Telephone:07552486476 
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Pussycat Lodge
Quizzes
Several Pub Quizzes in aid of
Pussycat Lodge Trust are being
held at the Crumpled Horn Pub in
Upminster. The cost is £6 with the
quiz starting at 7.00pm. Included
in your entry fee is sausages, chips
and bread and butter. Over 18
only. You can have as many on a
table as you like. There will also be
a raffle and prizes for the winning
and losing table.
To book a place contact Jacqui on:
Jacquelineduly@outlook.com
Dates: 5 Sept, 3 Oct, 7 Nov & 5
Dec.

Cooper’s Indoor
Table Top Sale
The next Indoor Table Top Sale at
the Coopers' Company & Coborn
School, St Mary’s Lane,
Upminster, RM14 3HS will be
held on Sunday 11th September
2016.
School supplied tables are £12.
Seller supplied tables, no bigger
than a 6ft paste table, are £8.
Sellers from 7am and must book
and pay in advance. Call
07508135449.

Buyers doors open at
9am.Entrance fee is 50p for
adults, children are free. Entrance
free after 11am. Disabled access.
Toilets & refreshments are
available.
E-mail.
Bootsales@cooperscoborn.co.uk
Twitter.
Twitter@cooperscobornpa.com
Facebook. Facebook – Boot Sales
Coopers Coborn

Havering
Antiques
Collectors Club
Founded in 1981, every month we
have a selection of Guest
Speakers on a variety of
interesting topics. Recent talks
have been Working Life of a
Goldsmith, Venice Brush Strokes,
Moorcroft & Clarice Cliff Pottery,
The Cinema Museum, Mother of
Pearl – all with interesting
exhibits. Paul Atterbury is a
regular annual speaker.
Meetings are held on the 3rd
Friday of every month 7.30 for
8.00pm (none in August) at The
Neighbourhood Centre, Harold
Wood. Buses 256 and 294 stop
outside. Enrolment is on the 16th
September followed by an

Antiques/Memorabilia Quiz.
We are a friendly group and the
Annual fee is only £25 or £4 single
lecture (£7 for BBC Road Show
speakers). For further details,
please call our Chairman Mrs
Chris Lovett 0794 7367 258.

Pre-School
Celebrates
Moor Lane Church Pre-School
celebrates double success this year
– achieving Charitable Status and
a ‘Good’ Ofsted!
The Pre-School was set up in
Moor Lane Church (part of St
Luke's Church, Cranham) in 1985,
by volunteers with a heart to
support young children and
families in the community and
continued support from St Luke's
enables the pre-school to open 4
days a week.
Our Charity has 6 Trustees who
are excited to further develop the
Pre-School and work with a
committed staff team who ensure
children learn through play in a
happy, safe environment. Children
of all backgrounds, faiths and
cultures are welcome, from 21⁄2
until school-age. For more
information, see our
website:www.moorlanechurch.org
(click sub-sites). Tel: 07599 930469.

All aboard
Please note weather permitting
the Romford Model Railway will
be open again on Saturdays the
10th September and the 8th
October from 2pm to 4pm. At
Ardleigh House Community
Centre, Ardleigh Green Road,
Hornchurch RM11 2LL.
Go and enjoy rides on their Steam
and Electric Trains.
The Railway is in a really nice
setting.

Friends of
Upminster Mini
Golf Quiz Night
The 'Friends of Upminster Mini
Golf' will be holding a Quiz Night
on Monday 10th October (7pm
for 7.30pm start) at the Crumpled
Horn, Upminster. The Group are
raising funds to refurbish the hut
and crazy golf, so why not come
along and have a fun evening!
There will be a raffle and bar, just
bring your own snacks. Tables of
4, 6 or 8. £5 per person. Contact:
Bernice Scott Phone: 01708
640167 or Email:
upminigolf@virginmedia.com.

The Foot Surgery
Established 2002

11A Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1TS
For appointments tel 01708 621194

Ms Meena Matharu
SRCh MChS BSc FCPodS State Registered Chiropodist/

Podiatrist& Specialist in Foot Surgery

Ms Matharu has 18 years clinical experience in Private Practice
Previously consulted for Harrods and Harley Street

In 2002 attained Fellowship in Foot Surgery

Treatments available
Nail surgery, electro-surgery and cryotherapy

Cortisone injections for pain management
Sports medicine: bespoke prescription orthotics

Comprehensive foot care for Diabetic and Arthritic patients
Routine foot care i.e. nail cutting, corn and callous treatment

Verrucae treatment

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary's Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606
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Upminster Plastering &
Building Services

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
Kitchen & Bathroom Refurbishment

Exterior/Interior Paintwork
Extensions & Alterations
Plastering & Rendering
Guttering & Fascias

Pebbledashing

LOCAL TRADESMAN WITH OVER
40 YEARS EXPERIENCE (references given)

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
E-mail: upminsterplastering@gmail.com
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BOILER REPAIRS & REPLACEMENTS 
PLUMBING  SERVICING  RADIATORS 

GAS SAFE Reg No. 47924 / 576292
14 Birch Crescent, Ardleigh Green, Hornchurch

 
01708 477146
07761 049852
07973 220270

BOILER CHANGE
Raymond Coomer 

Sarah Cordell

** Air Con Regas Only £49.95**

Made in
Dagenham
The Queen’s Theatre
Hornchurch is thrilled to
announce that a cast of 21 – the
theatre’s largest ever for an in-
house production - has been
confirmed for Made in
Dagenham – The Musical, which
launches the Queen’s autumn
season on 26 August.
Based on the hit film, Made in
Dagenham – The Musical is
inspired by the story of this
famous walk-out, which
eventually led to the
establishment of the Equal Pay
Act in 1970. This Queen’s Theatre
production will be the first ever
revival of the musical since its
West End triumph.
The show runs at the Queen’s
Theatre Hornchurch from 26
August – 17 September. Tickets
are from £12.50 - £30. Call the
Box Office on 01708 443333 or
book online at queens-
theatre.co.uk

Lymphoma
Support Group
If you have been affected by
lymphoma, myeloma or

leukaemia you are warmly invited
to attend our support group
meetings. We meet monthly in
the foyer of Upminster Baptist
church, Springfield Gardens. 1.30
- 3.30pm unless otherwise stated.
The meetings are very informal.
Feel free to bring a relative or
friend.
Our programme for the Autumn
is:
27th Sept - speaker - pastoral lead
Queens Hospital
18th Oct - guest speaker - Late
effects of Chemo therapy
22nd Nov - clinical nurse
specialist - 'Staying healthy on
holiday'.
13th Dec - Bring and share lunch
- 12.30 -14.30
For more information, please
contact the Lymphoma
association on 0808 808 5555.

Free
Photography
Workshop
As part of the Havering Arts
Festival we are holding a FREE
photography workshop at St
Luke’s Centre, 201 Front Lane,
Cranham at 2 pm on Saturday 8th
October.
If you are new to photography or
struggling to get to grips with the
basics of composition or your

camera/phone this is the 'no
embarrassment' event for you. All
welcome. Bring your camera!

John Baker and George Kaim
(Upminster Camera Club

Members)

Trad Jazz
Evening
The Rotary club of Hornchurch
and Upminster will be holding its
annual jazz evening on Saturday
October the 22nd from 8pm at the
Cranham Community Centre,
Marlborough Gardens,
Upminster, RM14 1SR. An
evening of traditional jazz will be
provided by the six-piece group
the Downhome Jazz Band.
Tickets are £15, which include a
fish/chicken and chips supper,
can be obtained from Jim Haines
telephone 226717 or Brian Taffs
telephone 250855. Please bring
your own drinks.

Friends of
Upminster Mini
Golf
The next meeting of the Friends
Group will be on Thursday 8th

September (7.15pm) at the
Cranham Community Centre,
Marlborough Gardens – all
welcome. For further information,
please contact Clarence on 07863
116029.

On-Pavement
Parking

With the
number of
cars
increasing
all the time
we are
getting more
requests for
white bays to
be installed
for on
pavement

parking. Thus making it easier for
vehicles to use a number of local
roads When this was first
introduced in the 1980s there
were a handful of bays. This has
increased substantially in fact it
was reported recently that
Havering is amongst the highest
boroughs in the country with
vehicle ownership, for
youngsters turning seventeen it
appears it is not if they are getting

continued on page 17
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We specialise in private swims and swimming
lessons for babies and toddlers

Our pool is heated to at least a toasty 32oC
so is suitable for babies from birth and children with

special and additional needs

Please phone us for more information on
07961 750173

161a Hacton Lane, Upminster, RM14 2YE

Please like us on
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a car but when!
May we remind you that whilst on
pavement parking is allowed in
the marked white bays.
Please note if the bays are in a
controlled parking zone the ban
also extends to the bays when
parking is not allowed. A number
of visitors etc. have been caught
out believing they can mark
during restricted times.

Cllr RON OWER

Speaking
Engagements
If you are in need of a speaker
Len Taphouse (01708 441862,
stellentap3@aol.com) offers talks
Five Years as a Dockyard
Apprentice
Len Taphouse served an
apprenticeship as an engineer
with Harland & Wolf at North
Woolwich, between 1956 & 1961.
He relates the wild goose chases,
the hardships endured as well as
the highlights. He tells of the
characters in the docks and some
of the associated stories about
them. (60-75minutes, but may be
shortened)
The Spirit of the Iroquois
This is the story of the tanker
IROQUOIS, a special tanker that
was built to tow another one, an

experiment by Standard Oil Co.
from 1907. Len Taphouse relates
how his Father as Chief Engineer
carried out his duties, how the
ship was used during WW2. Len
also relates some of his Father's
other experiences. (60minutes)
A Libyan Experience
Len relates the time he spent in
Libya as a Lecturer in
engineering, the difficulties
encountered, the experiences and
the friendship of the people. (60-
90minutes, but may be
shortened)
Oh What fun it is to be aOh What fun it is to be a
Lecturer!Lecturer!
Len relates some of the time he
spent as a Lecturer in engineering
at East Ham Technical College.
The howlers and the stories about
the students. (about 60mins)

Keep Fit 50 +
Why not try a 50+ Exercise,
Movement and Dance inspired
Fitness Class Tuesday 6th Sept. at
1.30-3pm Cranham Social Centre,
Front Lane RM14 1XN or
Wednesday 7th Sept at 2-3.30pm
at St Laurence Church Hall.
Upminster. RM14 2AJ
Friendly group/ Work to your
own ability /tea, social break on
Wednesdays.
Why not come along and give it a
try 1st Class FREE
Qualified Register of Exercise
Professional/KFA Tutor
phone Chris 01277 211050 or
email
chrisbannister104@btinternet.com

Halifax Bomber
Found
Mr Harry Irons, former Rear
Gunner on a Lancaster, will be
coming to Cranham Baptist
Church, Severn Drive, Upminster,
to share with us all the latest
finding of a Halifax war plane shot
down in Holland. After more than
70 years the stricken plane was
found with the 7 crew still in it.
Harry witnessed the beautiful
funeral service to honour those
fallen young men. If you are
interested to meet Harry Irons,
please,comeonWed7Septat2.15pm.

LOCAL FUTURE EVENTS
SEPTEMBER
7 Wednesday – Harold Wood Evening W.I meet

on the 1st Wednesday of each month to hear a
speaker, have a chat over a cuppa and make
new friends. Visitors are always welcome. We
request a suggested donation of £2.50 towards
running costs and refreshments. We have Mrs
Bourdman giving a talk titled Famous Women
in History – why croissants aren’t French. For
further details please call Jeanne on 0787
5670419. We meet at the War Memorial Hall in
Gubbins Lane, 7.30 pm for 7.45 pm.

12 Monday – Little Havens Quiz Night held at The
Crumpled Horn, Corbets Tey Road, Upminster,
7.30 for 8 pm start. Raising cash for Little
Havens Hospice. Tables to a max of 8 persons
at a cost of £6 each and includes a superior
ploughmans supper. Please contact Bob
Blunden on 01708 226154 for any queries
and bookings.

12 Monday – Havering Essex Wildlife Trust
Illustrated talk by wildlife photographer Liz
Huxley: Birdwatchers abroad in
Extrernadura, Southern Spain. Meetings are
held on the 1st floor meeting room in
Hornchurch Library 8 pm to 9.45 pm.
Donation of £2.50 to help cover hall hire,
includes tea, coffee and biscuits. Contact
Secretary Joy Emerson on 01708 440297.

13 Tuesday – NADFAS (Havering) meet at The
New Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster,
RM14 2QH.
Coffee from 10.00 am. They have Guest
Speaker Dr Anne Anderson with a talk on ‘Lord
Leighton’s Palace of Art – Artists’ Studio in
London’. Lecture 10.45 am. Visitors welcome
at £8. For further information on the Society,
future lectures and visits can be found at
www.haveringdfas.org.uk.

14 Wednesday - Long House Plants will be open
for the National Garden Scheme between 11
am and 5.00 pm. Long House Plants, Church
Road (opp church) Noak Hill, Romford, RM4
1LD: 01708 371719 or

www.longhouse-plants.co.uk.
15 Thursday – Upminster Wine & Social Club.

We are a fun group with an interest in wine
appreciation and enjoying many social events.
We hold meetings every third Thursday of the
month with a variety of speakers and a wine
tasting. Meetings are held in the Cranham
Social Hall, Front Lane, Cranham; start 8 pm.
For more information contact Maureen Jasper
on 01708 223956, or simply come along on the
night.

continued on page 19

“No, you’re not interrupting a
television programme.”

Free design & planning service
From replacing doors and worktops to full refurbishment

New worktops supplied and fi!ed
Other carpentry services

Internal & external doors supplied & fi!ed
Garage side doors / windows and frames replaced

Wood flooring fi!ed

Also available: minor building work, carpentry, electrics,
plumbing, plastering and tiling

FITTING ONLY SERVICE ALSO AVAILABLE
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16 Friday – Coffee & Conversation have Guest
Speaker from Tapestry (formerly age UK) 10.30
am – 12.30 pm held at Cranham Social Hall,
Front Lane, Cranham. Visitors £2.50 including
as much tea, coffee and cake as you want!

16 Friday – Havering Antique Collectors Club
meet at the Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins
Lane, Harold Wood. Enrolment night with
Antique and memorabilia quiz by Anne
Wilmore. 7.30 pm for 8 pm start.
Annual fee £25 or £4 guests (£7 when Road
Show Speaker). Contact Chairman Mrs Chris
Lovett on 01708 221851 for further information.

17 Saturday - Stewart Avenue Gate Sale – on site
10 am – 12.00 pm.

17 Saturday – Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of
Nostalgia Open Days, Hall Lane. Open 10.30
am to 4.00 pm. Free Admission.

18 Sunday – Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of
Nostalgia Open Days, Hall Lane. Open 10.30
am to 4.00 pm. Free Admission.

20 Tuesday – Cranham Engayne W.I. welcomes
new members and visitors. Meetings are held
on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 2 pm until
4 pm at the Cranham Community Centre,
Marlborough Gardens, Cranham, RM14 1SR.
Sarah Shehadeh is the guest speaker on
“History of the Handbag”. Why not come
along and join in the fun.

21 Wednesday- Upminster Floral Art Society have
Christine Brazier with her demonstration called
"County Diary of an Edwardian Lady" Doors
open at 7pm. New Windmill Hall, Upminster.
Raffle and Tea and Coffee. All enquiries to
Margaret on 01708 471977.

24 Saturday - Cranham Park Friends of Guiding
are holding a Quiz Night at 7.15pm for a 7.30
Start. Cranham Community Centre,
Marlborough Gardens.
Tickets are £7.50, includes Ploughmans Supper.
Bring your own Drinks and Glasses.
Tables of not more than 10 people.
Tickets from Barbara Levis, 01708 250 941 or
Doris Harding, 01708 226 725.

24 Saturday - Long House Plants will be open for
the National Garden Scheme between 11 am
and 5.00 pm. Long House Plants, Church Road
(opp church) Noak Hill, Romford, RM4 1LD:
01708 371719 or
www.longhouse-plants.co.uk.

26 Monday – Breathe Easy – Havering is a
support group for people suffering from
breathing difficulties, COPD, Asthma. Etc. We
meet on the last Monday of the month at St.
Andrews Church Hall, Hornchurch at 1.30 –
3.00 pm. Light refreshments are served and we
have guest speakers talking on a wide range of
subjects such as – coping with COPD, gentle

exercising, home safety, etc. New members,
family and carers are always welcome; a
voluntary donation of £3 is appreciated. Please
contact Joyce 01708 226696 or Elaine 01708
509127 for more details.

26 Monday – Romford & District Historical
Society have Guest Speaker Havering’s
Horticulural History by Lois Amos. Venue is at
myplace, 343 Dagnam Park Drive, Harold Hill,
Romford, RM3 9EN. Access from 7.30 pm
Meeting 8 pm to 9.30 pm.

28 Wednesday – Upminster Townswomen’s
Guild Come along and join us at 1.45 pm in St
Laurence Church, Derham Hall, Upminster.
For more details phone Shirley on 01708
224219 or Bertha on 01708 222410.

OCTOBER
1 Saturday - The Havering Branch of the East of

London Family History Society hold meetings
at Trinity Church, Station Road, Upminster
RM14 2SJ doors open at 1pm meeting starts at
2pm. The Internet & Technology Group meet
at the same venue 11am – 1pm where a Q&A
session is followed by a workshop. Teas and
coffees can be purchased. Members and
visitors welcome to either or both.

1 Saturday – Hornchurch and Upminster Sugar
Craft now meet at Fairkytes Art Centre, Billet
Lane, Hornchurch. There will be a
demonstration on Hallowe’en by Sally Browne.
Entry £6 includes Tea and Cake. 1.30 pm – 3.30
pm.

1 Saturday – Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of
Nostalgia Open Days, Hall Lane. Open 10.30
am to 4.00 pm. Free Admission.

2 Sunday – Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of
Nostalgia Open Days, Hall Lane. Open 10.30
am to 4.00 pm. Free Admission.

4 Tuesday – Oglethorpe Women’s Institute have
Guest Speaker Bob Begley who will give a talk
on “The Great Storm”. Our meetings are held
at Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front Lane, RM14
1XL at 7.45 pm.
Visitors are welcome.

5 Wednesday – Harold Wood Evening W.I meet
on the 1st Wednesday of each month. Visitors
are always welcome. We request a suggested
donation of £2.50 towards running costs and
refreshments. This month there will be a talk
by specialist nurses on breast awareness. The
evening will have a pink theme. For further
details please call Jeanne on 0787 5670419. We
meet at the War Memorial Hall in Gubbins
Lane, 7.30 pm for 7.45 pm.

Contact David anytime 07790 927926 or 01708 227535
d.gardenandhome@btinternet.com

All quotes free, OAP discount on all jobs

MBM Electrical Services Ltd

Full / Part Rewires, New Fuseboard / Extra Sockets
LED Lighting / Outside Lighting, Electrical Testing and Fault Finding

Electrical Certificates and Safety Reports
Tel: 01708 704142 Mob: 07971 293569

Email: info@mbm-electrical.co.uk
www.mbm-electrical.co.uk

Based in Upminster - Over 30 Years Experience
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• INTRUDER ALARMS
• CCTV SYSTEMS
• FIRE ALARM SYSTEMS & EMERGENCY LIGHTS
• DOOR ACCESS SYSTEMS
• FIRE EXTINGUISHERS

MONITORED AND MAINTAINED ALARM OPTIONS AVAILABLE INCLUDING POLICE
REGISTERED SYSTEMS
REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE TO EXISTING ALARM SYSTEMS
BT REDCARE and DUAL COM APPROVED INSTALLERS

PHONE FOR NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION
0300 3032536 OR 01708 221001

www.its-home-security.co.uk email: rob.itsfire@gmail.com

51551 KM607736 FS517417 912

ITS Fire & Security
Trading name of:
Day2Day Fire & Security Ltd / Day2Day Security Services Ltd
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St Laurence
Church News
The parish will be taking part in
the annual “Ride & Stride” event
organised by the Friends of Essex
Churches Trust on Saturday 10th
September. A sponsored team of
walkers from St Laurence parish
will be visiting local churches,
50% of funding raised will support
the work of repairs and
improvements to churches of
many denominations in Essex
and the Essex in London
boroughs, the other 50% will
directly support the Fabric Fund
at St Laurence which currently
needs to raise funding for pew
repairs, ongoing churchyard
maintenance and for improved
facilities at the church. If you
would like a parish sponsorship
form please contact the parish
office or Robert Brabner - email
robertbrabner@icloud.com or tel
no 01708 457578. Sponsorship
can be given at
https://www.justgiving.com/fund
raising/St-Laurence-Church1
St Laurence will also be
welcoming visitors participation
in Heritage Open Day from 9am
to 6pm as well as visitors from
other churches taking part in the
Ride & Stride event, for full details
of Ride & Stride visit The Friends
of Essex Churches Trust website :
http://www.foect.org.uk

The Famous Three
We have been featuring these
pupils from their first day at James
Oglethorpe School- where does
time go? They now have finished
their first year at Secondary
School. Their comments are below

Lily
Parkinson
It’s
completely
different
from
primary
school as
you have
different
classes for
different
lessons and
different

teachers. I can’t believe my first
year has gone so quick at Hall
Mead. There are more clubs to
join and trips that you can go on

and lots
more
homework.
Oliver
Loveday
I have
made lots
of new
friends at
Hall Mead.
I am
enjoying

the different clubs and homework
hasn't been as bad as thought it

would be.
William
Brown
I have
really
enjoyed
year 7 at
Coopers.
There have
been so
many
different
clubs and
sports you

can get involved in at lunchtime
and after school, you could never
get bored. I have made lots of new
friends and am looking forward to
going into year 8.

Old Chapel
Events
Creative Craft Sessions
Weds 7 Sept, 3.00pm-5.30pm –
Back to School
£3 per child, suitable for ages 4+,
no need to book.
September Events
Weds 14 Sept, 10.30am –
Victorian Cranham and The Boyd
School, John Phillips
John Phillips will share his
research on the untold stories of

Boyd Hall and Cranham.
Sunday 18 Sept, 2.00pm-5.00pm –
London Open House
We will be taking part in London
Open House. As part of this event
we will host an exhibition about
the history of Upminster.
To book a place on any of the
above talks or events please call
Gemma Smith on 01708 642919 or
email
gsmith@mary.havering.sch.uk
October preview:
Sunday 2 Oct, 1.00pm - 5.00pm -
Tea And Dance
Wednesday 12 Oct, 10.30am -
Weather And Its Sayings

Green Flag for
Upminster Park
We are pleased to say that
Upminster Park has retained the
Green Flag for another year. The
Friends of the park would like
some ideas on how we can
improve the park, maybe more
seating, play equipment or more
planting. As there are a few trees
that have died in the park we are
already planning to replace them.
Any suggestions please email
ellypat2000@yahoo.co.uk or post
on Friends of Upminster Park
facebook.



DIARY
SEPTEMBER
7 Wednesday Upminster Ward

at St Joseph’s Social Centre at 8 pm
8 Thursday Cranham Ward meeting

at the Cranham Community
Centre, Room 5 at 7.15pm.

OCTOBER
5 Wednesday Upminster Ward

Meeting at St Joseph’s Social
Centre at 8 pm

13 Thursday Cranham Ward
Meeting at Cranham
Community Centre,
Marlborough Gardens at 7.15 pm
All welcome.

COACH OUTING
OCTOBER 15th SATURDAY.
Cranham Social Committee
Coach trip to Canterbury
Leaving the Bell School Upminster
at 9am after usual pick-ups.
A variety of attractions for all
tastes in this cathedral city which
dates back to Roman times.
From history & culture to
exceptional shopping. Bookings
open on Monday 19th September
with Gina Savill-Turner (01708
228270) from 6pm please.
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ASSOCIATION
COUNCILLORS:

Upminster Ward:
Linda Hawthorn 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk
Ron Ower 07721 780372
cllrronower@yahoo.com

Linda Van den Hende 223761
Cranham Ward:

Clarence Barrett 07863 116029
Gillian Ford 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk
June Alexander 227092

councillorjune.alexander@havering.gov.uk

ASSOCIATION
CONTACTS:

Editor:
Bruce Nicholls 07505 289568

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial Advertising:
Ron Ower 07721 780 372
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organizer:
Cllr Linda van den Hende

(223761)
lindavandenhende@btinternet.com

Residents’ Association Website:
Cllr Clarence Barrett

(07863 116029)
cllrclarencebarrett@yahoo.co.uk

www.ucra.co.uk

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation
• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676
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TERRY LOWRY
PAINTER AND DECORATOR

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
ALL INTERIOR & EXTERIOR WORK UNDERTAKEN

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES
INCLUDING 10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR PENSIONERS

10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR 2 ROOMS OR MORE
PHONE: 01708 227365
MOBILE: 07526 785946
EMAIL: t.lowry1@sky.com



J.WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL 01708 448402

OOAAKK  RROOYYAALL  NNUURRSSEERRIIEESS,,  335555a FFRROONNTT  LLAANNEE,,
CCRRAANNHHAAMM,,  UUPPMMIINNSSTTEERR,,  RRMM1144  11LLWW

TTEELL::  DDAAYY  0011770088  222244773333    EEVVEENNIINNGGSS  &&  WWEEEEKKEENNDDSS  0011770088
770000555577

MMOOBBIILLEE::  0077778888  772255885533

DAVIDWILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
�  COMPLETE GARDEN LAYOUT
� PAVING A SPECIALITY
� PONDS, WALLING, ROCK GARDENS
� TREE FELLING, FENCING
� SHRUBS, TREES, ALPINES
� CONIFERS

FFEEEELL  WWEELLCCOOMMEE  TTOO  CCAALLLL  IINN  FFOORR  AANNYY
        AADDVVIICCEE  OONN  LL AANNDDSSCCAAPPIINNGG  AANNDD
        PPLL AANNTTIINNGG  FFOORR  YYOOUURR  GGAARRDDEENN

Printed by FT Print, Centrus Business Park, Mead Lane, Hertford, SG13 7GXPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. Bruce Nicholls, 38 Derham Gardens, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3HA

(Busypledge Ltd)
We do all roofing work:- Strip & Retile, Tiles replaced & Roofs repaired, Flat Roofs
Stack Re-Point-Re-Build & Lead Flashing, Valleys PVC-U Fascia, Soffit & Guttering

No Job Too Small or Too Large
We are a Family Firm with three decades of Roofing Experience At Your Service

All Personal Estimates & Advice Are Free - All Work Guaranteed

Visit our website: www.gbroofing.co.uk
Email: info@gbroofing.co.uk
Telephone 01708 220610

Fax 01708 859366


